
 
 

CITY OF STATESBORO 
CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION MINUTES 

August 16, 2011 

 
A work session of the Statesboro City Council was held on August 16, 2011 at 6:35 p.m. in the 
Council Chambers at City Hall.  Present were Mayor Joe Brannen and Council Members: Will 
Britt, John Riggs, Tommy Blitch, Gary Lewis and Travis Chance.  Also present were City 
Manager Frank Parker, City Clerk Sue Starling, and Director of Community Development Mandi 
Cody. Michael Graves was also present for legal counsel.  
 
 

Topic for Discussion: 

Amendment to Alcohol Ordinance  

 
Brian Kelly (K Bob Kelly’s) representing other business owners, collectively, presented to 
Council a list from the current Alcohol Ordinance they felt needed to be changed.   Mr. Kelly 
was supported by several of the local alcohol license holders. Director of Public Safety Wendell 
Turner also presented a list from the Fire and Police Department that was similar to the list Mr. 
Kelly presented to Council. Councilman John Riggs presented letters from the Bulloch County 
Alcohol and Drug Council and GSU stating their concerns regarding the Alcohol Ordinance. The 
information and comments presented reflected that most every part of the Alcohol Ordinance 
should be amended. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m. 
 
There was no  action taken at this meeting. 

 
 

 


